
AELP Parent Organization Board Meeting Minutes

May 21, 2012

Members Present: Mary Bush, Karen Peters, Mariateresa Elia, Linette Mace, Nicole Petersen, Tom Doruska, Cindy Bartek, Ann Wright, Linda Quibell

Committee Reports 

Finance

•ITAG Membership (11) was sent in a few weeks ago; Cindy will check on renewal period (spring to spring? school calendar year?). If it is based on the school year, then we will need to figure out what to do with current members. 

•Cindy will get an official membership list (15) to the Communications Committee so we can send our communications directly to them in the future. 

•Tom will get an updated report of our account from the school district and send to Cindy and Nicole.

Communication

•We want to focus on reaching parents through the website. Cindy and her son could help develop the website this summer. 

•Nicole and Ann will check with DMACC and see if there are any students who might want to do it. 

•When the website is ready to go, consider sending emails to parents when new things are added. 

•Ask teachers to include us in their distribution list of events going on and add those to the website.

•Send out a newsletter to all parents in the fall.

Programming

•We received some positive feedback from the OPPTAG Event in March. Plan to repeat again next year before spring break and add others if possible (Science Center, DMACC, ISEK, Belin-Blank, etc.).

•A Facebook Parent Group is established and can be used to post information on programming.

•Discussed having a fall program with updates from teachers. There are concerns about elementary vs. secondary levels. Maybe have separate presentations at each level or separate nights for each level?

Legislative

•No updates

Update from Linette

•Next year, Amy Aikers’ new position will be to help transition middle school AELP students to high school. There will be a full-time 8-9 teacher in two years (1.5 next year). Matt Robie is returning to the elementary level and will help facilitate the parent group. Julie Glenn is the new director of special programs.

•Student reviews of the girls’ STEM event held on May 5 were good. It was suggested that it would be beneficial to have an event that includes boys also.

•Teachers would like us to expand the list of mentors and try to match them to PEPs. Add to website? (Mentor tab?)

Other Discussion Items
•Membership


*Last year’s membership dues will apply to next year. 


*Explore Google doc. in order to have a membership list that can be shared by the board. 
*AELP Parent Organization Gmail account: ankenyelpfriends@gmail.com /password: 
AELP2011


*Karen will look into establishing separate lists for board, members, whole population, 
etc.


*Consider moving membership drive to the spring beginning at the end of next year.

•It was suggested we do an AELP student survey to ask students what they would like from a parent group. Use Survey Monkey? Do in AELP classes next year?

•Discussed putting together a newsletter like Johnston does that includes AELP information from all levels (teachers submit information and it is sent out to all AELP parents). Nicole will draft a newsletter for the next meeting from the parent group including tips and tricks from the book the book club just finished.

•Book club review was positive, especially from the daytime group (better attendance). Meeting over lunch seemed to work well; possibly could get some parents who work during the day this way. Lynette will check with Johnston for ideas for a less intense book for the fall.

•Discussed when to hold elections for board positions. Terms can be two years, so elections do not need to be held this year. It was recommended that as many current members as possible remain on the board to maintain continuity this year. 


*If you would like to resign your position for the upcoming school year, please contact Nicole by July 30.

Next Meeting:
Monday, July 30 at 7:00 p.m.




Fire Station 2




*Please send any agenda items to Nicole by July 25

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.


